



Sting Fling 2019 Rain Plan

First places to check status of festival-

1. Facebook-Azle Sting Fling www.facebook.com/azlestingfling/
2. Website-Azle Sting Fling www.azlestingfling.com

The Azle Area Chamber of Commerce anticipates the weather will be ideal for Sting Fling 2019 on September 14th, however Mother Nature has been known to throw us a curve ball every now and then. If she misbehaves this year please refer to the below instructions.

Plan A- Forecast of Rain

Should the meteorologists of DFW determine and confirm that a rain out is inevitable on September 14th, then the Sting Fling Committee will make the decision on Friday, September 13th to move all outside vendors to a different location on September 14th. Each outside vendor will be contacted by phone, text, or email of the change. The backup location will be the Azle High School rubber gym and commons area. Indoor vendors at 404 Main Place will not be affected, you will remain at 404 Main Place.

Children's rides and games will be cancelled.

Plan B- Rain Before Festival

Should we experience rain the evening before or morning of the festival that causes flooding in Central Park, or portions of Main Street being used for the festival, and it is determined that the festival can go on, then we will proceed with Plan B.

Plan B calls for the closure of Main Street between Industrial Ave and Church St with the relocation of vendors.

Vendors located in the Azle Memorial Library parking lot will remain in place. Flooding should not affect your area.

Vendors located on Main Street will be asked to move forward from the shoulder of the road to the first immediate lane, leaving the turning lane open and available for foot traffic.

Game and ride vendors located in Central Park or other grassy areas will be asked to move any rides and games to Main Street between Locust Street and Church Street.

Children's area vendors located in Central Park will be asked to move games and displays to Main Street between Locust St. and Church St.

Please be aware that you are not required to participate in Plan B, but there will not be a rescheduled festival and no refunds will be issued.

Plan C- Rain On Festival Day

Should we experience rain on the day of festival and the forecast shows it will move out and the festival can continue, then the Sting Fling Committee will determine if we continue on as planned or proceed with Plan B.

Should we experience rain on the day of festival and the forecast shows it will remain stationary, then the Sting Fling Committee will make the call to cancel or continue the festival.

Please be aware that you are not required to participate if the festival continues, but there will be no refunds issued.

Check the status of the festival at anytime on our Sting Fling website and Sting Fling Facebook Page